
Weekly Newsletter 10th May 2024

Dates for the diary
Dear parents and carers,
John 15:9-17
This week we celebrated The Ascension of the Lord. Thank you to 
father Rob for leading the Mass for us this week. He noticed that 
the children are becoming more and more confident in singing 
their responses during Mass which is a joy to hear.
In this week’s Gospel, we hear Jesus telling the disciples that they 
need to keep His commandments, promising that if they do, they 
will remain in His love and as such, will experience complete joy.
At our school, we always talk about the values that we hold dear. 
These are Gospel values and they help us to stay true to the 
teachings of Christ. We keep His commandment every day by 
being good friends to one another showing kindness, love and 
mutual respect.
We are thinking and praying for our wonderful Year 6 children, 
who will be sitting their statutory SATS next week. They have 
done a fantastic job in preparation for this and we are all very 
proud of them..
Dear 6, remember to have a nourishing breakfast each morning 
and a good night’s sleep every night! Good luck! We’re all 
supporting you!
Have a great weekend everyone! God Bless! Mrs Grace

Mrs Grace 

13th May Y6 SATS Week

20th May Y6 Residential Trip

W/C 20th May Y4/Y5 Swimming 

24th May Reception Class Learn 
and share 2.45pm

7th June INSET Day

17th June Monday KS1 Sports day 

20th June Thursday KS2 Sports day
Alternative wet weather dates
KS1 - Monday 24th June
KS2 - Thursday 27th June

27th June Music Evening – Mrs 
Evans’s group

28th June Y3 Class Mass 9am

2nd July School Choir choral 
performance after school

5th July Reception Class Liturgy 
9am

10th July Y6 Leavers’ BBQ 3.15-

5pm

18th July Leavers’ Mass 9am

19th July final day of the summer 
term/Y6 Leavers’ Assembly 9-10am

The Holy Spirit as a 
dove and the hands 
of God by Ava.



Reception – Saint Bernadette

Red Group: https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/a4diEEpR/mH3oVf3O
Green Group: https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/MSBX2Nuq/BQb13WEW
Purple Group: https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/ayud5caw/WBkwNjod

Reception have been learning how the Early Church began. After the ascension of Jesus his disciples 

were sad but then Jesus sent the Holy Spirit to be their friend. The disciples job was to spread the 

Good News to everyone about Jesus. Today the children created a Good News card explaining how 

they would spread the good news. In continuous provision they used the Godly play to rein act how 

they would spread the Good News of Jesus.  

“I will spread the Good News by helping people” Jakub 

“Jesus died, came back to life and then went up to heaven. The Holy Spirit came as fire- he said to 

everyone you must go and spread the word so they shared the stories of Jesus to everyone. “ Tiernan

Year R Notice
May 16th Walk to church. 1.30-3pm (pick up from the church) Mrs Barker is still in 
need of 4 volunteers. Please let Mrs Barker or Miss Scott know if you can help.  
July 5th Class liturgy 9am in the School hall 

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/a4diEEpR/mH3oVf3O
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/MSBX2Nuq/BQb13WEW
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/cy2odjyx/340DxOoC
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/ayud5caw/WBkwNjod


Year 1 – Saint George

On Tuesday, Year 1 enjoyed their Art enrichment workshop. They took inspiration from the famous 
artist Eduardo Paolozzi. Who Mr Scalzo told us he once met in his café!
First we had to design our tiles, then we had to scorethe clay, next we added glue and finally we 
were then able to add our colourful tiles to the piece of clay. The children represented the school 
beautifully, listened intently and showed respect while our visitors were talking. Mrs Coe and I were 
extremely proud of them.

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/WB8ZsLhu/jDuDY4FZ
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/GXbAOyL0/d2us6UJY


Year 2 – Saint Francis

Text
We have had such a delightful week in Year 2! We had our Art workshop on Tuesday where we made a 
mosaic tile, we are very excited to exhibit them all next week’s Friday. In maths we learned how to 
calculate ½, 1/3 and ¼ of a quantity and in Geography we looked at the seven ancient wonders of the 
world. The highlight of our week was, undoubtedly, our trip to Wisley garden. We had such a lovely, 
sunny day in the garden and we explored so many different parts: the Glasshouse, the rock garden and 
the Oakwood. In the afternoon we did a workshop that was divided into three parts: planting a 
tradescantia that we took home on Friday, smelling different herbs and also planting peas in a flower 
bed. All children in Year 2 behaved wonderfully, we were praised by the members of the staff at Wisley
Gardens, Mrs Avery and Mrs Medina were extremely proud. A big thank you to all the mummies that 
came as parents helpers, especially for getting us delicious ice lollies at the end of our day, thank you!

This week’s spelling rule: If a word ends in a short vowel (a, e, i, o, u) + a consonant, 
double the consonant before adding -ed. Example: stop-stopped, chat-chatted.

Red words: class, garden, plant, great, last, path.

Mrs Avery’s group: 
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/4Nc45CgC/mU
43U7hx

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/4Nc45CgC/mU43U7hx


Year 3 – Saint Veronica

Our spelling rule this week is words with the c sound spelt ch:  eg chemist, character, 
anchor, stomach

Our orange words are : here, hear, our, hour, heard, heart

As part of  our local history topic we have been learning about local listed buildings.  We have enjoyed 
visiting the Woking Mosque and Hampton Court Palace. Our site visits will help us make decisions 
about why we should preserve our locality.



Year 4 – Saint Teresa of Calcutta

In Science this week, the year 4 children began the lesson by discussing where in the school grounds 
they would find living things, categorising the living things into vertebrae's an invertebrates. Following 
this, the children were split into four groups and had to sett up a scientific investigation, to identify and 
closely observe the types of living things that are present in our school grounds. Children wrote up 
their method before going outside and building their trap to attract living things. As a class we will be 
closely observing the outcome of the investigations to see what living things visit the traps, the findings 
will be recorded on a table of results in their books. We have already witnessed; after one day a 
woodlouse, ladybird and ants in the traps.

Our spelling rule this week is: words with the ‘sh’ sound spelt ‘ch’

For example: chalet, chute, parachute, machine

Orange words:  occasionally, popular, position, peculiar, naughty, opposite.



This past week we had the pleasure of visiting Milestones Museum. The children found it very engaging 
and were on their best behaviour as always. They make me really proud. We learned all about change 
and ingenuity and how the industrial revolution changed a lot of things in Britain. They also 
experienced  what it would have been like going to school during the Victorian times and found out 
how strict the rules were; one of them being sat with your hands behind your back if you were not 
holding any resources like your slate which you had to write on! Please see Twitter for more photos.

Year 5 – Saint Raphael

Our 6 orange words are: competition, foreign, curiosity, especially, disastrous, 
lightning. 



Year 6 – Saint Maximilian Kolbe

This week in their science lesson, year 6 completed a research based factsheet on animal evolution and 
adaptation. With much curiosity, the class created  fact files spotlighting the evolutionary journey of 
creatures such as frogs, arctic foxes, and badgers. From the astonishing adaptations of amphibians to 
the survival strategies of Arctic dwellers, each fact file was a testament to the wonders of nature.  We're 
incredibly proud of the children’s dedication and enthusiasm for scientific exploration. Their work not 
only deepened their understanding of the natural world but also sparked a newfound appreciation for 
the remarkable adaptations that enable animals to thrive in diverse environment.  Well done year 6!

Our spelling rule this week is: Spellings Often confused words
Our 6 orange words are: dictionary, embarrass, equip, develop, disastrous, 
environment



Information Board

School Nursing Team Job 

Opportunity 
The School based Immunisation Team are 
currently recruiting for some additional 
administrative support from September to 
December, during our busy Flu season. Our 
roles are perfect for mums (or dads) looking for 
a temporary role, to earn some extra money for 
Christmas and to fit around school hours (9am 
to 2pm). The closing date for these roles is 16th

May. Join our team for a 14-week mission as a 
Flu Immunisation Administrator (£23,575 per 
annum pro rata).
We are looking for enthusiastic individuals to 
work within our school-based immunisation 
team, based at locations across the North-West 
of Surrey, to support with the delivery of the 
school based 2024 flu vaccination programme.
Please apply via NHS jobs at the following 
link: Job Advert (jobs.nhs.uk)

Safeguarding
We seek to provide a safe and happy environment for all children. This means that we have a Child 
Protection and Safeguarding Policy and procedures in place. If you are concerned about a child's 
welfare, please record your concern, and any observations or conversation heard, or 
dsl@sthugh-of-lincoln.surrey.sch.uk  as soon as possible the same day.

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fbeta.jobs.nhs.uk%2fcandidate%2fjobadvert%2fB9074-24-0116&c=E,1,V4QE9zmesZeU_wi28MNa9TmSiQ-J5gOjU46ild6D1-Wj1sITNUdTD_2MeEZ1YplxUz5soMFCZsQXxV-RwPM4ykoay_thvEVPlWOA2o_q8b0tDL2SUqbUFnlvow,,&typo=1


Friends News 

May/June  Events:

Next meeting is 13/5/24 which will be online and available to all. 

13th May 7pm Join us online to discuss up and coming events. (please note 
the change of time from the calendar.)

bit.ly/PTAMeeting130524 or

A massive thank you to everyone for your continued support. 

Save the date: 29th June Summer Fayre 12 to 3pm

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fbit.ly%2fPTAMeeting130524&c=E,1,wZL2dScpytV88p_QsuMSyyz-RHb-VFNIxPhYI6jxj4X_WV-5v9zmc_eS4NrK8291mILep6kfFXrHSGKE3K8e0zWfKf3bfsQx6k_0Yqk971RURA,,&typo=1

